Girdwood Land Use Committee

 Meeting Minutes of April 13, 2015 

Agenda Item LUC 1504-01: 
Call to order 7:02 by Bob Dugan
Agenda Approved for April Meeting



7-0
Minutes Amended and approved for March Meeting

7-0
LUC Officer reports

None
Agenda Item LUC 1504-02:  Public Comment
None  
Agenda Item LUC 1504-03: Committee reports:

Girdwood Trails Committee (GTC) Report (Brian Burnett)

GTC met on April 7.


GTC was awarded matching grant of $17,000 from the Anchorage Park Foundation for trail work on the 



Iditarod National Historic Trail.


GTC has added Treasurer position to their Executive Committee 


Diana Livingston was elected to full Treasurer position

May meeting is likely to be abbreviated meeting with presentation by Dept of Transportation regarding
 
Alyeska Highway project.  Meeting location TBA.
Girdwood Area Plan Review Committee (Lewis Leonard)

No new information on this project.  Diana Livingston recently attended Heritage Land Bank Advisory

Commission meeting and was assured that although this project has not been funded, it remains in the long range plan and is poised to take place once funded.

Cemetery Committee (Tommy O’Malley) 

Proposition 7 was approved in the April Municipal Election with 68% of the vote. This gives GBOS

“Cemetery Powers”, which allows GBOS operate and maintain a cemetery.  Now the Cemetery project can move forward with environmental study of property selected for cemetery site.



Once election results are certified,  Request for Proposals (RFP) can be issued for site study to

determine: wetlands, archeological information, trails, soil samples and determine if there is buriable land on the 20 acres within the project site.  RFP will require that volunteers are able to work on study, as he has highly qualified volunteers ready to assist.
Location under review is 22 acres, surveyed last in 1984, on left hand side of Crow Creek Road as you

 
drive North on the road.  Site is at the point where Crow Creek Road paving ends



This vote does not provide for funds to build the cemetery.  That is the next hurdle.

Old Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1502-06:  Girdwood Tennis Court Rehabilitation project presented by Jacques Boutet of The Boutet Company.  Encroachment issue resolved with Girdwood Fire Department, permission granted for total encroachment of 20’ into Fire Dept land.

Plan is to demolish the current courts, selectively over-excavate problem areas, elevate entire surface by 1’.

Boutet presented 95% engineering plan, with location of drainage, backboards and access gates.  
Current schedule is:  
Currently seeking approval by LUC

Presenting and requesting approval at GBOS on 4/20

   


Proceed to MOA for purchasing/bidding



2 week bid cycle




Contractor on site approx June 1




Project expected to take 30-45 days to complete; Tennis by mid-July.
Girdwood Land Use Committee Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Recent similar projects have come in under expected cost due to soft construction market than in recent years.

Other paving projects in Girdwood may attract bids from contractors already on site in Girdwood for summer projects.

Novacryllic surface material can be problematic as not very many contractors apply that product.

LUC reviewed 95% plan set provided by Boutet.  
Lewis Leonard: Construction equipment staging and access must not be in the Little Bears Playground parking area.  Current plan shows access through that parking area.

Jerry Fox:  Requested information on the various materials to be used in the subsurface and described in the cross-section page.  D1:  Leveling course – refined, fractured rock and sand for compaction; 2A:  Gravel screened for small rocks at max size; 3:  Geotextile. Native material below that.

Brian Burnett:  When drawings go forward to GBOS, move construction access to a different location than the parking lot currently shown, change language to say NO construction access from Little Bears Parking area.
Motion:  

Girdwood Land Use Committee moves to support the plans for the Tennis Court rehabilitation and reconstruction with revisions to the documents showing that Little Bears parking area is not to be used for storage of equipment, materials or for job site access.

Motion made by Lewis Leonard, 2nd by Jerry Fox

Motion carries 12-0

Agenda Item LUC 1502-08:  Review of LUC Operating Principles and Girdwood Community Council
Erin Eker, Bob Dugan and Kyle Kelley recently met with Julie Tucker (Assembly Counsel), Darryl Hess (Ombudsman), Dick Traini (Assembly Chair) to discuss the Girdwood Community Council topic.

Community Council is designed to operate completely outside the influence of elected entities, such as GBOS.

Ombudsman provided sample draft of Community Council by-laws for group to review.

2 options:

1.  Form Community Council completely outside of GBOS and receiving no support from MOA.

2.  Stay with current system.  This will require Anchorage Assembly approval and vote in Girdwood.


Set principles in operating procedures for both GBOS and LUC to identify how to handle disagreements.

LUC comments:

Diana Livingston:

When LUC was formed, there were many conversations about whether or not the role was as the community council, and it was determined that LUC was not to be Community Council.  

It is difficult to find dedicated volunteers and leaders, and there are not many who are not already serving on boards.  

Girdwood has worked hard in last 15+ years to gain respect in the MOA.  By speaking with one voice, we have made great strides and have become more effective on the municipal level.

Lewis Leonard:

Is there a sense that what we are doing is not effective?

Kyle:  No, but we need to vote on it and make it official, removing ambiguity in language in operating procedures.

Brian Burnett:

Is there a role for Trails Committee in this? 

Kyle:  No, Trails advises GBOS directly on how to spend Parks and Rec funds.

Agenda Item LUC 1503-07:  Discussion of Law Enforcement in Girdwood.

Kyle Kelley presented current information to bring LUC up to speed on the topic of Law Enforcement in Girdwood.
Trooper pull-out effective January 1, 2016.

Alaska State Troopers plan to keep 3 troopers patrolling the Seward Highway, however what that means is unclear:  how many per shift and what mileposts they patrol.

In Girdwood, we expect to see the staff of 9 cut to 3.  This is occurring statewide as Troopers work out solution to budget situation and mandate by Legislature to cut budget by 10%.  This is also effecting communities of Talkeetna and Cooper Landing, essentially all communities on highway system that have been served by Troopers.

GBOS has held 1 work session on the topic, as well as discussion at regular GBOS meeting in March.

Options being explored are:


1.  Girdwood joins Anchorage Police Service Area

Raise mill rate by approx 3.1, doubling tax paid by landowners in Girdwood

Girdwood and Anchorage must vote to approve

Vote would take place in scheduled election in April, 2016

Cost of service is shared among Anchorage and Girdwood taxpayers

Service is determined by Anchorage Police Dept.

2. Girdwood Creates own Police Service Area

Raise mill rate by amount determined by Girdwood

Only Girdwood vote required

Voting could take place via mail-in ballot in the fall, 2015

Girdwood manages contract with service provider

Only service provider allowed to enforce muni code is Anchorage Police Dept

This would be the only such service in the MOA, requiring flexibility Anchorage Police Dept
3. Do nothing

Troopers pull out and Girdwood has no established agreement for service with either Anchorage or Troopers

Additional working groups and public work sessions to be convened to get the community together and establish questions and keep working with the Anchorage Police Department to work out costs for various policing scenarios.

Assembly representatives working on getting Troopers to maintain coverage until fiscal year ends in June 2016 to provide more time to work out plan and achieve vote.

Original plan was to try and vote in mayoral run-off election, but it was decided that was too soon.

Anchorage Assembly and City of Anchorage have not protested Trooper pull-out.  

Rainbow, Bird, Indian, Portage and Crow Creek Road populations are also impacted, but they had not yet been contacted as of the public meeting in Girdwood last week.  Dennis Wheeler, MOA Attorney is working on this.

Terry Mercurio asks how the public will be involved in the process. 

Kyle Kelley answers that community meetings are being held to establish for GBOS what direction the people want to go. 

Tommy O’Malley, Fire and Public Safety Supervisor says that much information is missing from the various scenarios discussed so far.  It is not effective to ask questions of the police administration at the meetings, as they need to research and provide answers.  By collecting questions to ask ahead of time, we can move this process along more effectively.  Anyone having input can contact Tommy or GBOS office to have questions, ideas, etc added to the list to be forwarded to those who can investigate answers.

Topic will be discussed again at GBOS meeting next week.

New Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1504-04:  Zellmer Townhouses, initial presentation for Conditional Use Permit. 
Presentation by Marco Zaccaro, Z Architects.  Marco Zaccaro introduces Josh and Beth Zellmer, who recently purchased property at 180 Taos Road. This site was subject of previously approved Conditional Use Permit.  Zellmans have purchased the plans as well as the property, and are planning to build 4 unit townhouse, which will be similar in design as previous owner intended, however townhomes are planned to be bit smaller.
Lot is vacant on East side of Taos Road; other structures nearby are similar multi-family dwellings.  Property backs up on Verbier Way lots.  Lot is 12,500 sf; townhouse development is 7,500 sf.

Kyle Kelley asks about drainage.  Where does this property drain?  Marco answers that plan is for drainage to follow topo lines along south edge of property to the road.  

More complete presentation at next month’s meeting with page showing contours and drainage.

Meeting adjourned 8:35PM
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